
“Of the 620 analyte values resulting 
from the five quarterly sampling 

events completed to date, 26 
exceedances were reported.  Nine of 
the 31 wells were reported to have 

had at least one exceedance.”v

“Subject: BHP Copper’s Florence Project
Aquifer Protection Permit (APP) No. 101704”

v

“As you will recall, BHP Copper 
submitted to your office on September 15, 

1998 a report concerning the need to 
modify the Alert Levels (ALs) and Aquifer 
Quality Limits (AQLs) listed in Part IV of 

APP Permit No. 101704 (the ‘Permit’).”



“Communication between aquifers was determined to be the 
most likely cause for exceedance observed at well M14-GL and 

049-GL.  Possible avenues of communication include open holes 
and defects in well seals and/or castings.  A defect in the casting 

of one well was detected and corrected.  Two open core holes 
(one near each well) were located and sealed.  After giving the 

aquifers some time to equilibrate, tests will be conducted 
(scheduled during the next 60 days) to determine whether the 
actions described above have corrected the problems.  If it is 
determined that the actions have not produced the desired 

results, BHP will take further action as needed.” 




